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December 15, 2022 

 

Dear Governor DeSantis:  

 

Please accept this letter as notification of my resignation as Florida’s Insurance Commissioner, effective 

December 28, 2022. 

 

When I relocated to Florida in 2006, I did not anticipate a long-term stay in the Sunshine State. However, 

I instantly fell in love with the community of Tallahassee and the state. I did not imagine then that I 

would ever have the honor of serving all 20 million Floridians in the capacity that I have for the past six 

and a half years. It is an honor that will be extraordinarily difficult to replicate in my future career 

aspirations. It would be impossible for me to thank you enough for the opportunity, for your support 

during your term, and for the incredible working relationship myself and my agency have enjoyed with 

you and your team.  

 

Under your leadership we have worked with the Florida Legislature to meet historic challenges with 

historic reforms, we have come together to respond to catastrophes, and we’ve implemented rules and 

regulations that have safe guarded Florida’s insurance consumers while keeping our insurance markets 

viable. I am so proud of the work the Office has been able to accomplish during my tenure. I remain 

committed throughout the remainder of my tenure – and after – to continue the momentum we have 

established to make Florida the best place in the union to live, work, and prosper. 

 

Finally, I would be remiss not to express my heartfelt gratitude to the men and women – past and present 

– of the Office of Insurance Regulation. I have had the opportunity to travel near and far and meet 

regulators from around the world, and I am convinced that the best ones on the planet are our very own. I 

have been so proud to stand shoulder to shoulder with each of them as we’ve worked to protect the 

insurance consumers of our state.  

 

Thank you for the opportunity to serve. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
David Altmaier 

Florida Insurance Commissioner  

 

 

CC:  Chief Financial Officer Jimmy Patronis 

         Attorney General Ashley Moody 

         Commissioner of Agriculture Nicole “Nikki” Fried                                                                                                                           


